
  

       

 

 

   
                  

   
        

       

           
      

          
           

            
   

 
           

Intersection upgrade on the 
Cumberland Highway and The 
Horsley Drive, Smithfield 
Completion of work 

Transport for NSW has completed road improvements to extend the southbound left-turn bay on 
the Cumberland Highway to The Horsley Drive, Smithfield. 

These improvements have extended the southbound left-turn bay on the Cumberland Highway to 
The Horsley Drive eastbound lane by about 30 metres. 

Transport has successfully carried out this work as part of the Urban Road Congestion Program 
to improve safety for road users. The road improvements to the intersection will ease congestion, 
reduce traffic delays, improve safety and travel time for drivers in Smithfield and the greater 
Fairfield City area. 

Cumberland Highway southbound extended left-turn bay at intersection with The Horsley Drive. 
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Completion of work 
September 2022 

The final stage of the upgrade is now complete. 

What did we do? 
Our work included: 

• extending the left-turn bay on the Cumberland Highway southbound to The Horsley Drive by 
about 30 metres 

• footpath works on Cumberland Highway to make room for the extended left-turn bay 
• installing new turf and restoring the compound area 

Key benefits: 
• reduce congestion from the Cumberland Highway to The Horsley Drive 
• improve traffic flow southbound on Cumberland Highway 
• improve safety for road users 

Transport would like to thank road users, local residents and the community for their patience 
during this road improvement work. 

Contact us 
If you have any questions or would like more 
information please contact our project team: 

1800 572 004 
pinchpoints@rms.nsw.gov.au 
https://www.rms.nsw.gov.au/projects/cumberland-
highway-the-horsley-drive- smithfield/index.html 

Translating and interpreting service 

If you need help understanding this information, 
please contact the Translating and Interpreting 
Service on 131 450 and ask them to call us 
on 1800 572 004 

September 2022 

Privacy Transport for NSW (“TfNSW”) is subject to the Privacy and Personal Information Protection Act 1998(“PPIP Act”) which requires that we comply with the 
Information Privacy Principles set out in the PPIP Act. All information in correspondence is collected for the sole purpose of assisting in the delivery this project. 
The information received, including names and addresses of respondents, may be published in subsequent documents unless a clear indication is given in the 
correspondence that all or part of that information is not to be published. Otherwise we will only disclose your personal information, without your consent, if authorised 
by the law. Your personal information will be held by us at 27 Argyle Street, Parramatta. You have the right to access and correct the information if you believe that it is 
incorrect. 
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